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	Subject:
	Camp Coordination and Camp Management (CCCM) / Workshop in Uganda 

from 5 to 7 April


Strengthening humanitarian action is a responsibility shared of Governments, International Organizations, and Non-Governmental Organizations. Therefore, the United Nations General Assembly and ECOSOC in their 60th Sessions last winter, requested the Secretary-General, to further strengthen the response capacities of the international community to provide immediate humanitarian relief, building on existing arrangements and ongoing initiatives. One of the initiatives aimed at improving humanitarian action is the “Cluster Approach” and here in particular the establishment of a “Cluster Working Group on Camp Coordination and Camp Management (CCCM)”.

Following a recommendation of the Humanitarian Response Review (HRR) that took place in early 2005, to assign responsibilities by sector to lead organisations and developing clusters of relevant partners to support the development of preparedness and response capacity. In a meeting on 12 December 2005, the Inter-Agency Standing Committee (IASC) decided that in addition to UNHCR, which has been chairing the CCCM cluster for conflict-generated Internally Displaced Persons (IDPs) since simmer 2005, the International Organization for Migration (IOM) would co-chair the cluster for natural disasters. The IASC Principals also agreed to implement the cluster approach in the Democratic Republic of Congo, Liberia, and Uganda. In addition, the cluster approach would be applied in all new major disasters, as was the case in the South Asia earthquake. 

In December 2005, a workshop was organized in Senegal for CCCM practitioners from UNHCR. The invitation was extended to other members of the cluster working group and eventually the International Organization for Migration (IOM), OCHA/IDD and the Norwegian Refugee Council (NRC) attended the workshop sessions. Their interventions on the conceptual aspects of CCCM, as well as trying to identify best practice and know how greately contributed to the success of the workshop. This process is continuing in the bi-monthly cluster working group meetings.  

Encouraged by the positive outcome of the Senegal workshop, UNHCR would like to invite more key partners to reflect on the approaches, concepts, and guiding principles which have been elaborated so far. Therefore, we have asked ICVA and Interaction, as well as UNHCR Representatives in the Field, to identify partners who are ready to designate competent and experienced experts to attend a

Workshop from 5 to 7 April 2006 in Entebbe, Uganda

We suggest that all members of the CCCM cluster working group also attend this event. Therefore, you are cordially invited to communicate your interest in the workshop (by eMail: hqcs00@unhcr.org) and to indicate how many slots you wish to fill.
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for Cluster Members








